
 

 
 

North Texas Crime Prevention Association 

General Meeting 

May 16, 2019 

The training meeting was held at Rowlett Community Center, 5300 Main St. in 
Rowlett, TX. The meeting began at 9:59 am. Rowlett PD Assistant Chief Godfrey 
and Officer Neeves welcomed members of NTCPA to Rowlett. Curtis Garrett 
offered the invocation and President Scott Voigt led the Pledge to the American 
flag. He introduced the instructor, Emma Dugas-MADD Program Specialist and the 
training topic; “MADD Presentation ‘Power of Parents’” Training concluded at 
11:50 am followed by a brief lunch compliment of NTCPA.  

President Scott Voigt began the General meeting at 12:10 pm. He welcomed first 
time visitor Assistant Chief Matt Brittain from Criswell College PD. A motion to 
accept the minutes from the April General Meeting was made by Mark Brazelton 
and seconded by Lita Snellgrove, the motion passed. President Voigt provided a 
quick explanation of Team 911 that is currently being used by TCPA. He touched 
on the value of continued Crime Prevention training for law enforcement and 
civilians. He will be sending information to the membership about upcoming 
events at area Childrens Hospitals that our members can participate in with TX 
Chisholm Trail. Hopefully we will be able to persuade TCPA to allow an update of 
CP-1, CP-2, and CP-3. The update of our bylaws is in progress and will be sent out 
to the membership with a vote on the changes in 60 days. The NTCPA website will 
be updated soon. 



Treasurer Lita Snellgrove provided the training report for 1st VP Wendy Sheriff. 
CPTED training is finished. There were 10 students with lead instructor Jim 
Cauwwe. Our next meeting will be at University Park with the training on Auto 
Theft. She stated the balance of the Checking account was $XXXXXX and Savings 
account was $XXXXXX.  

President Scott Voigt provided the Membership report for 2nd VP Valerie Snider. 
Our membership is currently at 114.  

3rd VP Mark Brazelton had nothing to report.  

Secretary Leslie Willingham shared that Scott Voigt is now the Registered Agent 
for NTCPA. She spoke briefly to encourage the membership to become TCOLE 
instructors and to share the knowledge they have gained from working in Crime 
Prevention.  

Sgt. at Arms Abu Baba and Civilian at Large George Clark were unable to attend 
the meeting.  

A motion to adjourn was made by Mark Brazelton and seconded by Curtis Garrett. 
Meeting adjourned at 12:41 pm.  

Minutes taken by NTCPA Secretary  


